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St. Joseph School
Athletic & Activity Association Minutes: 

January 9th, 2013


	Minutes
	Notes

	I.
	Call to Order
	· Sean called the meeting to order
· Kelly Novak led opening prayer

	II.
	Roll Call
	· Sean Belton, Michael Goetz, Kelly Novak, Don Henn, Peggy Henn, Heather Jansen, Mac Hayden

	III.
	Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting
	· All Approved 

	IV.
	Finance Report

   Jolene Wendt/Erin Goetz
	· Finance Report was not available 
· Going forward, CC Treasurer on any communications sent to Andrea

· Erin Goetz (ErinGoetz@fuse.net )will begin working with Jolene as the new Treasurer

	V.
	Committee Reports
	

	
	a. Facilities

   Mac Hayden
	· Down light in the gym to be repaired the week of Jan 14th 
· Mac fixed the bleachers scraping the floor
· Scoreboard Controller to be repaired the week of Jan 14th 
· Kelly Novak to provide Mac the Daktronics contact)

· All bathrooms have been cleaned 

· Need to look at Banners in Gym (Wood at bottom of banners splitting)

· Kelly Novak to provider Hoover vacuum to clean Gym rugs

	
	b. Communications/Public Relations
	· Sean updated Web Site:
· Posted 4th Grade Girls Picture for winning the Holiday Classic 

· Reposted the 4th Grade Boys picture for winning the Holiday Classic 

· Need 7th Grade Team picture 

· Kelly Novak to follow up with Lego Teams to determine if they would like to add anything to the site 

· Holiday Classic Programs cost was roughly $1425 or $1625 (Sean to provide Jolene Bill)
· $3020 in Revenue from Program Sponsorships 

	
	c. Events/Fund Raising
	· Got 28 sponsors and $3,020 in revenue in sponsorship for the programs. Received a bill from printer for $1,6?? .

	
	d. Concessions/ Gym Scheduling

    Rich Beiersdorfer
	· For next year, need to review Practice Schedules during Holiday Classic 

· Sean spoke to Tony briefly and suggested:

· Have 2 practice sessions during the week, one from 2-3:15 and a second from 3:15-4:30. Drop the curtain so 2 teams can practice in the gym at the same time. 

First and third weeks of the tournament:
Teams that usually practice at 2pm and 3:30 would practice during the 2-3:15 slot. 

Teams that usually practice at 5:00 and 6:30 would practice during the 3:15-4:30 slot.

Second and fourth week of tournament:
Teams that usually practice at 5:00 and 6:30 would practice during the 2-3:15 slot.

Teams that usually practice at 2pm and 3:30 would practice during the 3:15-4:30 slot.

The 7th and 8th grade boys and girls teams would each get a single night (M-F) beginning around 8:30pm when the tournament ends. Those teams should usually have the late practice slots during non-tournament times, it would just shorten their practice by about 30 minutes. 
If a team was not able to use their practice slot, they could try to trade with another coach or yield it entirely if they are unable to use the early after school times. At least the coaches would be offered some gym time during the month of December. Also, this would get everyone out of the gym in time to get things set up and the floor cleaned.
· Decision was made not to pay for Gym Time at Better Bodies and/or Silverlake 

· Need to determine the teams that went to Better Bodies/Silverlake to practice this year the cost if any (Believe there was no cost due to memberships)

	VI.
	Program Director’s Report
	

	
	a. Girl’s Basketball

  Elisa Finn
	· Instructional Basketball is traditionally Friday nights. When can we have it?
· Time to have it could be Sat Morning, Sat Night, or Sun Night @ 6? Further looking into the time and will make a recommendation …
· Tim Woods is running the league 
· Kindergartners / 1st Graders are only charged the cost of T-shirts

	
	b. Girl’s Volleyball

   Don Henn/Brian and Heather Jansen
	· Don provided Heather a copy of his notes over the years as Volleyball director

· Don still waiting to purchase volleyballs. Waiting for Katie to place an order for NKYVC so that we can get in on a bulk order discount. I went ahead and estimated a price of $280 for the budget ($28 each x 10 balls).   

	
	c. Boy’s Basketball

   Tony Starnes
	· Received several comments from people appreciating the prayers to start all tournament games.
· Need to have an adult listen to all songs played in the gym, before they are played.
· Need new game balls- We bought 4 new balls for each of the boys and girls sizes but they aren’t game balls. 
· Bought Slipp Nott to help basketball players clean shoes. Need to make sure they don’t wipe their feet on it ($50 to replace sheets (75)).

	
	d. Boy’s Volleyball

   Kelly Novak/Rob Dames
	· Boys Volleyball Interest and Sign-up Sheets should be in today's newsletter. Don Henn is running the boys league for St Joes (Monday Nights 6th Grade).
· Need to further determine if there will be a 7/8th grade competitive team? 
· Approved to allow Boys to wear the Basketball Shorts for Volleyball

	VII.
	Old Business
	a)
Uniforms – Need to canvas coaches to determine if we need to order more to fill in some gaps with sizing.  No more youth large. Need to buy an additional 10 medium & 10 large (youth) uniforms. Also need more woman’s small. (This was tabled and will discuss next meeting)
b)
Recruiting – President Elect, Vice President,  Concessions/Gym Scheduler, still need to be filled. Holly Nally has expressed interest in Concessions/Gym Scheduler and will talk to Rich about the specifics of the role. 

	VIII.
	New Business
	· Help St. Agnes with Gym time.  School will be under construction and using their gym as storage April – October 
· Don is asking Villa to use their Gym for St. Joe volleyball tournament

	IX.
	Call to Adjourn
	8pm, Next Meeting February 13th 
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